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UPDATE ON FORSYTHE PROJECT 
   The meeting held on September 29th by the U.S. Forest Service (USFS) on the Forsythe Project (fuels reduction) was conducted by Cody Hutchinson, Project Planner, who is headquartered at the Boulder Ranger District. Introductory remarks were made by Acting District Ranger Marcus A. Staley. 
   Hutchinson’s presentation expanded on the USFS’s letter covered in the September 19th and 26th editions of Eye on Gilpin County with photographs and examples of the methods to be used for the project. 

   New information provided the distance of temporary roads that will have to be constructed to provide the needed access for various areas of the project:  five miles. Hutchinson emphasized that upon completion of the project, the temporary roads would be obliterated and re-vegetated with appropriate measures taken to prevent the temporary road areas from being used by ATVers and made permanent. 

   The most disturbing complaint made during the comment and question period of the meeting was the failure of the USFS to hold contractors accountable and follow-through by the USFS when complaints are made about the contractors’ failure(s) to complete work as set forth in contracts. 
   Photographs were shown of slash piles three times the height of a man and longer than a football field.  Complaints by area residents resulted in dividing the large pile into three, but no burning due to conditions not being favorable – no removal of any type, although the pile of slash has been there for almost eight years, according to residents of the surrounding area.   

   As to timing, Hutchinson said a target date for beginning the Forsythe Project is winter 2012 provided funds are forthcoming. That is a big uncertainty with the continuing federal budget crisis that shows slow if any improvement, but forestry service personnel explained they must proceed with the planning process on the assumption funds will be forthcoming!!  

   The deadline for comment on this proposed project is October 14, 2011, and may be submitted to Hutchinson at email:  crhutchinson@fs.fed.us; regular mail, 2140 Yarmouth Ave., Boulder, CO  80301; phone 303-541-2545. 

Mark Twain once said:  “The rule is perfect – in all matters of opinion our adversaries are insane.”  
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